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April 10, 2024 
 
Warrior Parents, Students, Community Members: 
 
There seems to be some inaccurate information being spread regarding my departure from Grass 
Lake Community Schools. I am retiring at the conclusion of this school year. I have accepted a 
professorship at Northwestern Oklahoma State University to teach master’s level education 
administration courses. My wife will be retiring shortly after me and this move will allow us to have 
access to our family and grandchildren. I have worked in public education for forty years in the roles 
of teacher, assistant principal, principal, and superintendent. For the past 8 ½ years I have been the 
superintendent of schools here in Grass Lake and it has been a pleasure to work with the students 
and the staff during my tenure. I am amazed at the support of the community and the challenges we 
have overcome over the years.  I know that there are great things ahead for Grass Lake Schools.  
 
My tentative retirement date is June 30, 2024. Thank you for providing me the opportunity to be the 
educational leader in Grass Lake. I can comfortably say that it has been the most enjoyable 
experience I have had the pleasure to work in during my career.  
 
Thank you again. Go Warriors!!! 
 
Dr. Ryle E. Kiser 
Superintendent 
Grass Lake Community Schools 
 


